Campbellfordcurlingandfitness.ca Facebook.com/CampbellfordDistrictRacquetAndCurlingClub

July 2023

Meet our new manager and new cleaners

You may have noticed a new face around the club. We have a new manager! Please say hello to Candice Pollock.

Recently, Teri Dunk resigned as manager due to family commitments. It was a difficult decision for Teri, and we all wish her well.



We were very lucky to find that a previous applicant, Candice Pollock, was very interested in taking the position of Manager. Candice lives locally and has a young family.

They are very involved in baseball & all aspects of our community. Candice has a strong background in sports, accounting, marketing, bookkeeping and computer programs. All of these things combined with

her positive, energetic personality make her the perfect fit for our facility. Please make sure to give her a big hello next time you see her.

Also, the CDCRC Hiring Committee welcomes Bill and Ethel Little, the club's new cleaners. Bill Collins recently resigned his post as cleaner due to back problems and he wants to rest up and

get healthy for the curling season. We thank Bill for his help and wish him well.

Bill and Ethel are Campbellford natives and have worked at the club for several years performing heavy work such as stripping and waxing the tile floors. They are very familiar with the building and the requirements of the job. Happily for us, they stepped right in and it was a seamless transfer from Bill Collins to the Littles.

The Littles had their own business, Eagle Janitorial since 1974, but they semi-retired in 2020 and turned it over to their family members, Rick and Samantha Little. We are thrilled they have come to provide our Club with the same cleanliness, attention to detail and excellent standards for which they are known.



Volunteers needed

We are still looking for some volunteers to help out with upcoming events this summer. Please check out the sign-up sheet in the Bennett Lounge for dates and times that still need to be filled.

The dates and times are:

Saturday, August 19: - All time slots available

Saturday, August 26: - All time slots available

Saturday, September 19: - All time slots available

WE NEED YOU!!!

The success of our club is dependent upon its volunteers for many things. In fact, Smart Serve volunteering is one of the most important as it drives funds for the club during special events (such as rentals) and sports league play. Smart Serve volunteering is a great opportunity for new members too, to help support the club, our local community and to have some fun.

In November 2021, the province introduced new legislation requiring re-certification for existing Smart Serve certificate holders issued before July 2018. Those certificates expired July 1, 2023, and therefore require re-certification. Certifications issued after July 2018, require re-certification every 5 years.

Prior to this legislative change, the club had well over 50 members listed as Smart Serve certified, though many have not been actively volunteering. While it is difficult to tell at this point what the minimum required certified members will be, suffice to say that WE NEED YOU!!

GOOD NEWS: It has come to our attention (thanks to Deb McCarthy) that the existing Smart Serve certifications will be honored until the end of August --- so if you currently have Smart Serve and have not had time to recertify, you have the summer to work on it! Remember that if you are already registered, to type in your email address and press the reset my password link to allow you access to your existing account.

Please remember that volunteering doesn't just mean bartending – there are dozens of other ways that you can help out your club. Please contact our Manager Candice Pollock or Dave Martz to offer any spare time that you have.

A belated, but HUGE Thank you to all who came out to help with our summer rental prep work bee --- as always, many hands make light work. Here are a few pictures from that effort and there are more on the website.





Respectfully,

Carol Currelly-Burnham

Just a reminder that classes at the club are taking a break for the summer. The gym is still open.